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1982 MID-ATLANTIC A of GCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
L to R — Paul O'Leary, Mike Larsen, Ben Stagg, Bob Lambert, Ken Braun, Gerald Gerard, Lee Dieter, Mike 
McKenzie, Mike Claffey, Paul Barefoot — Missing, Buck Whetsell. 

Presidents Message 
Congratulations to everybody for Trufgrass 82. 

The educational sessions, the trade show, the facilties 
and the fellowship were the best ever. For those of 
you that abstained, you really missed a good one. 

Since Lou White was unable to attend the ban-
quet to receive the Distinguished Service Award, 
presented by the Mid-Atlantic, I was given the 
privilege of presenting it to him. On January 20th, 
Mike McKenzie, Bill Neus and I ventured to Salisbury 
armed with the plaque, a bucket of ice, four hi ball 
classes and a fifth of Black Jack. We were pleasantly 
Parprised to find Lou walking around with the use of 
a cane only, in the slippery snow. 

During our visit and lunch, we presented Lou 
with his plaque and this verse: 

At our banquet I received this plaque, 
For a man that was home nearly flat on his back. 

Kenny rambled on and on with a lot of flak, 
About this man who receives this plaque. 
He said things about you that were fine, 
In the presence of Louis Goldstein. 
And to all those accomplishments, 
I would like to add, 
You're the best darned friend, I ever had. 
Louie, a toast to you with the Jack that's black, 
With tremendous pride, 
I present to you this plaque. 
Best wishes to George Thompson, on his new 

position at the Country Club of North Carolina. 
Though we hate to see him go, we know he will 
become the Mid-Atlantic's Ambassador to the south. 

In closing "Let 's make 1982 the year to have fun 
and enjoy your association." 

J. Ben Stagg 


